A. B. DAVIS LUBBOCK, TEXAS

April 30, 1943

Dear Mr. Carter:

I very, very much appreciate the tear sheets of the newspapers you sent me, one telling what a fine boy your Son is, and the other telling that he was alive and in a prison camp.

Of course, I am sorry that he is in the prison camp, but that is so much better than losing him altogether that I am happy with you in having this information.

I was in Fort Worth Wednesday for a little while and visited with Jimmy Record for some time, mainly to get the latest information about the boy, and I was so happy to have the good information that Jimmy could give me.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

A. B. Davis

Mr. Amon G. Carter Fort Worth Star Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

